

Stiftung Centesimus Annus pro Pontifice - Deutsche Sektion

VORSTAND

March 30, 2021

Dear members,

Now that we have to spend Easter with restrictions for the second time due to the Corona pandemic, I would like to convey strength and hope to you on behalf of the Board.

It is a great pleasure for me to inform you that the Board of the Fondazione Centesimus Annus - Pro Pontifice has ratified the election of the Board of the German Section on February 13th, 2021 in its board meeting on March 24th, 2021 and, according to the statutes of the Fondazione, has appointed me as Coordinator for Germany. With this, all formal requirements have been met and we would like to share with you all the good wishes of our President Dr. Anna Maria Tarantola and our Secretary General Dr. Eutimio Tiliacos for the successful further development of the German Section.

The Board of the German Section has taken up its work with vigor and determined the common goals for the next few years: we want to achieve a greater awareness of CAPP in Germany and continue to grow both in the number of members and in the fund raising initiative for the Holy Father. I am enclosing our position paper 2025 and would like to encourage you all to contribute to our success with joy and commitment. In particular, we on the Board would be pleased if you could name interesting and interested personalities who could be candidates under the motto "Members recruit members".

The great success of the Frankfurt Digital Study Day has strengthened our intention: in the future, we want to offer a digital event on a regular basis for the practical implementation of Christian Social Teaching. Online events are planned with a keynote speech and discussion in a relaxed setting with a clear duration of 60 minutes.

We are very happy to have the 1st serve with Father Dr. Dr. Justinus Pech OCist on Wednesday, May 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on the topic of 'Monastic Entrepreneur - matured in silence. What do mind, body, God and entrepreneur have in common?'. Please refer to the attachment for the invitation. The dial-in dates for the zoom meeting will be announced in good time.

-2-



-2-

Stiftung Centesimus Annus pro Pontifice – Deutsche Sektion

VORSTAND

The second event in this series has already been scheduled and we are particularly grateful to Msgr. Prof. Dr. Peter Schallenberg for his keynote speech on Thursday, August 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on the topic of 'Investing money with impact - The paper Mensuram bonam on impact investing'. (Invitation will follow in good time.)

As far as other dates are concerned, I would like to ask you to reserve the date for the FCAPP International Conference from October 21-23, 2021, although the organization of the event - whether digital or as a face-to-face meeting in the usual setting in the Vatican - has not yet been finally decided. We hope for more clarity about further events at the end of April and will then be able to send you the 2021/2022 program. We will then certainly be able to look forward to the prospect of personal, physical encounters again.

In any case, I am pleased that it is possible this year to go to church and celebrate Holy Mass together in compliance with the Corona regulations, and in this anticipation I wish you and your loved ones relaxing and blessed Easter days!

Stay healthy and Happy Easter!

Dr. Ulrich Schürenkrämer

Attachments

Position Paper 2025 Invitation CAPP-GIN #1

Stiftung Centesimus Annus pro Pontifice – Deutsche Sektion, nicht-eingetragener Verein
Vorstand: Dr. Ulrich Schürenkrämer (Vors.), Mario Rusack – van Rossum (stv.Vors.), Rainer Dormagen
c/o Katholische Sozialwissenschaftliche Zentralstelle, Brandenberger Str. 33, D-41065 Mönchengladbach
Allg. Steuernummer: 121/5782/6019 Finanzamt Mönchengladbach, Gläubiger-ID: DE71ZZZ00001962747
Pax-Bank eG Köln IBAN DE79 3706 0193 0036 4540 16 BIC GENODED1PAX
www.centesimusannus.org/en/activities/local-activities/germany